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       June 15, 2016 

 

 

Ms. Marlene Biles 

Chief Administrative Officer 

Municipality of Oakland-Wawanesa 

Box 28 

Nesbitt MB  R0K 1P0 

 

Dear Ms. Biles 

 

Re: Wawanesa Wastewater Treatment Plant Decommissioning –  

  Environment Act Licence No. 3317 

 

This is in response to the decommissioning plan for the existing Wawanesa wastewater 

treatment plant provided by Lin Watt of Dillon Consulting on March 30, 2016.   The plan is required by 

Clause 38 of the above Environment Act Licence.  The plant is no longer in service, since the 

municipality’s new wastewater treatment lagoon is now in operation. 

 

The decommissioning plan is hereby approved.  As noted in Clause A of the above licence, 

once the decommissioning plan has been implemented, Environment Act Licence No. 642 for the plant 

will be rescinded.  Accordingly, we would appreciate notification when the approved decommissioning 

is complete.  This notification may be provided to Bruce Webb of this office at 

Bruce.Webb@gov.mb.ca.   

 

        Yours sincerely, 

 

        “original signed by” 

 

        Tracey Braun, M. Sc. 

        Director 

 

c.      Lin Watt, Dillon Consulting 

  Don Labossiere/Tim Prawdzik/Peter Crocker, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement  

  Branch 

  Dee Genaille, Manitoba Water Services Board 

  Public Registries 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 

www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
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